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Dates to remember 
Now through Thursday, March 11 – Open Enrollment 
Period  
 
Thursday, February 4 – Enrollment Information 
Meeting, 6:00 pm, Staff Gathering Room 

 

Virtual Spelling Bee results 
Words like proscenium, indecipherable, and soleil were 

used to challenge students at 
Tuesday’s Grand Traverse 
Academy School Spelling Bee. 
Nine GTA students competed 
virtually, many of whom were 
back for their second, third, or 

fourth year of competition.  After several rounds (and a 
few Wi-Fi issues), 7th grader Julia Acker became our 
champion, followed closely by veteran Nicholas 
Morgan.  Sadie Brown-Bannon was our third place 
finisher, and will serve as GTA's alternate.  Other 
competitors included Azraeya Dunham, Sam Link, Pearl 
Mimnaugh, Bella Pfenning, Evan Smith, and Isabella 
Walden.  Great job, all!  Julia and Nicholas will compete 
in the Grand Traverse Regional Spelling Bee.  However, 
due to the pandemic, it will not take place in-person 
this year.  Instead, the Scripps Online Testing Platform 
will be used to test both vocabulary and spelling online 
during a testing window, and a regional winner will be 
determined.  At this time, the 2021 Scripps National 
Spelling Bee is scheduled for summer and details will be 
announced in February.   

 
GTA’s Got Talent 
What’s the next best thing to holding a school talent 

show during a pandemic?  
A virtual talent show!  
Students in grades K-8 are 
invited to show off their 
special skills – singing, 
dancing, magic, cake 
decorating, poetry reading, 

comedy, juggling, you name it – on video, to a virtual 

audience watching via Zoom.  There is a $5 fee to 
participate and $5 will allow viewers to watch from one 
screen at home.  The winner will receive a Nintendo 
Switch™ and will be determined by a popular vote of 
talent show viewers (a Google form ballot will be sent 
to all registered viewers when the show concludes).  
Registration closes on February 5 and final videos are 
due on February 19 to allow time for editing into the 
complete show, which will be aired on March 5.  
Guidelines and instructions for video submission are 
attached and information on how to join the audience 
will follow.  So students, get your acts together and get 
ready to shine!  Questions?  Contact Mrs. VanHouzen at 
vanhouzenm@mygta.us. 
 

Additional school board members sought 
Grand Traverse Academy’s mission is for all students to 

be safe, loved and learning as they 
achieve excellence in character 
and academics.  If you have an 
interest in helping our school to 
continue to achieve that mission, 

have 2-5 hours per month to devote to guiding our 
school, are a team player and are willing to serve as an 
ambassador for GTA in the community, you just might 
be a great candidate for a spot on Grand Traverse 
Academy’s board of directors.  The board is currently 
accepting applications for two members to replace 
members whose terms will expire.  For more 
information or to apply, please contact board trustees 
Bruce Anderson at andersonb@mygta.us or Erin Wilson 
at wilsone@mygta.us.  

 
Live virtual CTC visit planned 
Next Thursday, February 4, GTA sophomores will have 
the opportunity to visit the TBAISD Career-Tech Center 
virtually via Google Meet.  They’ll choose three different 
CTC programs to explore from here at school starting at 
12:35 pm.  In preparation for the “visit,” they should 
review the programs in advance to choose the three 
they are most interested in.  Mrs. Patrzik will be visiting 
with students on Tuesday, February 2 to offer help in 

A Weekly Newsletter  

for Grand Traverse Academy Families  

 

 

January 29, 2021 

Volume 21 
Issue 18 

https://forms.gle/a4g1kkztBBau4jyp6
mailto:andersonb@mygta.us
mailto:wilsone@mygta.us
https://www.tbaisd.org/career-tech-center/programs/


 2 

choosing programs.  Virtual students will meet with her 
on Tuesday at 1:00 pm via Google Meet.  Questions 
should be directed to Mrs. Patrzik at patrziks@mygta.us 
or (231) 932-6024. 
 

National School Counseling Week 
Sponsored by the American School Counselor 

Association, the purpose of 
National School Counseling 
Week, February 1-5, is to 
highlight the contribution of 
school counselors and the 
impact they have in helping 
students achieve school 

success and to plan for a career.  We hope you’ll take a 
moment today to thank GTA school counselor, Mrs. 
Patrzik, or a friend, teacher, your own school counselor 
or someone who had a positive impact on your life and 
career! 
 

Preschool accepting applications for fall  
GTA’s Mighty Mustangs Preschool is accepting 
enrollment applications for the 2021-22 school year.  
Our preschool offers a play-based and developmentally 
appropriate program for 3-, 4- and 5-year-olds.  Options 
include 2, 3 or 5 mornings or full days per week, and the 
days of operation follow the GTA school calendar.  If 
you have preschool-aged children or know someone 
who does, an application and more information can be 
found at www.mygta.us/page/preschool.  Feel free to 
contact Sharon Swartz, director, at 932-6953 or 
swartzs@mygta.us with questions. 

 
Kindergarten Information Nights scheduled 

Did you know that Grand Traverse 
Academy offers both traditional 
kindergarten and Young Explorers, 
which provides a gentle transition 
from preschool to kindergarten?  
Learn about both programs at our 
Kindergarten Information Nights, 
scheduled as follows: 
 

Thursday, February 11 – 6:00 pm 
Monday, February 15 – 6:00 pm 

Friday, March 5 – 6:00 pm 
 

Please call (231) 932-6900 to reserve your spot or to set 
up a personal tour if you are not able to attend any of 
the formal sessions.  For COVID safety reasons, each 

one is limited to 10 families and masks are required.  
Remember to share this information with friends or 
family who have children who will be entering 
kindergarten this fall! 
 

Parent-teacher conferences coming soon 
Second semester parent-teacher conferences are 
planned for February 25 & 26 and March 4 & 5.  Watch 
for details regarding scheduling yours through the 
SchoolBookings website.   
 
Open Enrollment period continues 
Grand Traverse Academy's Open Enrollment period 
continues through Thursday, March 11.  Enrollment 
Information Meetings are planned as shown 
below.  Each includes a brief presentation, time for Q & 
A and a tour of our facilities.  Masks are required and 
safe distancing will be practiced. 
 

Thursday, February 4, 6:00 pm 
Tuesday, February 16, 9:30 am 

Monday, March 1, 9:30 am 
Thursday, March 4, 6:00 pm 
Tuesday, March 9, 6:00 pm 

 
If you have friends or family who are interested in 
learning more about Grand Traverse Academy for their 
children, please invite them to contact Amy Truesdell at 
(231) 932-6900 or truesdella@mygta.us to reserve their 
spot at one of our meetings.  
 

Elementary teaching team requests 
for 2021-22 accepted 
If you would like to request a specific teaching team 
(or kindergarten teacher) for your child(ren) for the 
next school year, please complete the attached form 
and turn it in to the Elementary office no later than 
Friday, March 12. Here’s how: 1) Review the names of 
kindergarten teachers and Elementary teaching teams. 
2) Write your first and second choice selections in the 
spaces provided. In the case of Elementary teaching 
teams, write in the name of the preferred homeroom 
teacher in the #1 slot; another member of the team 
will go in the #2 slot. Note that only forms with both 
first and second choices can be considered. If you 
have questions, please call the Elementary Office at 
(231) 995- 0665. 
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Final session of virtual series on Choice 
Theory  
Led by GTA Dean of Students Mindy VanHouzen, 
“Choice Theory and Parenting” is a free, nine-session 
virtual parenting course utilizing Dr. William Glasser’s 
Choice Theory concepts in an interactive video format 
using the Zoom Meetings platform.  She’ll address a 
different topic each week and every session will allow 
time for light group conversation and present a call to 
action, which will help parents practice what they have 
learned.  To register, click on the following link: 
http://bit.ly/ParentingGTA, using the passcode GTA 
Parent.  While it may be helpful, you do not have to 
have attend previous sessions to jump in – we look 
forward to seeing you!    
 

Fun facts 
Why can’t we tickle ourselves?  Even if you’re 

incredibly ticklish, you may have 
noticed that tickling yourself doesn’t 
actually work.  So why is that? 
According to research out of 
University College London, when we 
try to tickle ourselves, a part of our 
brain called the cerebellum predicts 
the sensation.  That prediction 

cancels the response of other brain areas to the tickle. 
Here’s a deeper dive on the subject of why it’s 
scientifically impossible to tickle yourself. 

 
Source:  Reader’s Digest at www.rd.com 
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Grand Traverse Academy 
Teaching Team Request Form 

 
I would like to request the following team teachers for my student(s) for the 2021-22 school year: 
   

Student Name                Grade             First Choice Team Request*           Second Choice Team Request* 
     in Fall                                                                    
______________________           ______           1_____________/2_____________    1_____________/2_____________ 
 

______________________           ______           1_____________/2_____________    1_____________/2_____________ 
 

______________________           ______           1_____________/2_____________    1_____________/2_____________ 
 

______________________           ______           1_____________/2_____________    1_____________/2_____________ 
 
_________________________________________________________________       _____________________________ 

Parent Signature                                                Date 
 
 

*Please choose a teaching team from the list below; indicate your first and second choice teacher  
within each team.  Only forms with a first and second choice team can be considered.   

Forms must be turned in to the Elementary Office by March 12, 2021.   

 
 
 

Teaching Teams**  
 

Kindergarten Lower Elementary 
1st & 2nd Grades 

Middle Elementary 
3rd & 4th Grades 

Upper Elementary 
5th & 6th Grades 

Conrad 
(Young Explorers) 

Bohrer/Flores Cherup/Kipke/Wilson Alejandro/Justin Lazar/Wingfield 

Hartwig Burrus/Dennis Hetherington/Michelle Lazar Haberlein/Windon 

Johnson Gorton/Rogers   

Myers    

Terrill    

 
 

**  Note that Team Teachers and locations are subject to change.  

 


